HENDRUM ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY




                        A Small City with Big Dreams 

Regular Meeting of the Hendrum EDA

Monday, March 14, 2011

Hendrum Professional Building Board Room

Chairman Kolness called the regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA to order at 6:30 P.M.  Board members present:  P. Dukleth, A. Nelson, M. Person, and M. Smart.  Also Present:  N. Kjersten, Secretary-Treasurer; Curt Johannsen, Mayor; Kelly Kjersten, Council Member; and Tammy Finney, Century Press.  Absent: M. Alm, and Sarah Tommerdahl.

CITIZENS’ FORUM:  None.

CONSENT AGENDA:  M. Person moved, seconded by M. Smart to approve the minutes from the February 14, 2011 meeting and the minutes from the February 28, 2011 Public Hearing Minutes.

APPROVE AGENDA:  A. Nelson moved, seconded by M. Alm to approve the agenda with the following additions:  under New Business; A.  Grant, and B.  Parcel #29-4455001.

REPORT OF OFFICERS & COMMITTEES:  Chairman’s Report:  No report.

Hendrum Rec Club:  No Report.

Secretary-Treasurer’s Report:  Financial Report:  S. Tommerdahl moved, seconded by M. Alm to approve the Financial Report.

Payment of Claims:  Claims in the amount of $657.53 were presented.  M. Alm moved, seconded by A. Nelson, to pay approved claims.    

OLD BUSINESS:  160 Rice Street South Property:  Mayor Johannsen stated that he had left a message for Roger.  Discussion took place about the fast approaching date of March 14, 2011 for road restrictions.

Fence Replacement:  No Update.

Memorabilia:  No Update. 

NEW BUSINESS: Grant:  S. Tommerdahl reported that the Rec Club split the duties of the grant preparation between members and that more grant applications are going to be put in.

Parcel # 29-4455001:  Discussion took place on the delinquent tax payment for Parcel # 29-4455001 and how there is no liability that would lie on the EDA.  No action will be taken.

OTHER BUSINESS:  Hometown Aditude:  Mayor Johannsen reported that he and Beth Christianson-Melby met with the school and that the School Board tabled making a decision.  Johannsen also stated that Northwestern Bank is going to give $500.00 a year, for the next three years to help promote the growth of Hendrum.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
March 14, 2011 – Regularly Scheduled EDA Meeting

March 15-18, 2011 – MCFOA Conference (City Office Closed)

March 26, 2011 – Fire Department’s Steak Supper

April 11, 2011 – Regularly Scheduled EDA Meeting

Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:49 P.M.

The above minutes are unofficial until approved at the next regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA on April 11, 2011.

Respectfully submitted,

    §_Nicole Kjersten​__
EDA Secretary-Treasurer
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